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OLW NEWS 2023 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 26                       Date:  Monday August 21 2023 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
It's truly impressive to see the achievements of 
Year 5 students at Our Lady of the Way in the 
NAPLAN assessments. The fact that the students 
exceeded expectations and ranked highly in 
various subjects speaks to the effectiveness of 
the educational strategies implemented at the 
school. 
 
We have had further confirmation that our Year 5 
students performed extremely high in Naplan 
2023. OLW is classified as a school in the 
Eastern Region. In the East, our year 5 students 
enabled OLW to be ranked 4th in reading, 9th in 
writing and 2nd in numeracy. 
 
Out of all of the 300 catholic primary schools in 
Melbourne our Year 5 students ranked 5th in 
reading, 18th in writing and 2nd in numeracy. 
 
The emphasis on the Science of Learning for 
reading, writing, spelling, and math seems to 
have played a pivotal role in these positive 
outcomes. This approach involves incorporating 
evidence-based teaching methods and strategies 
that are grounded in cognitive and educational 
research. By tailoring instruction to how students 
learn best and focusing on the underlying 
processes of learning, schools can often see 
improved academic performance. Our Daily 
Reviews in reading, writing, vocabulary, spelling, 
decoding, fluency, comprehension and maths 
has had a major impact on our students being 
able to transfer knowledge to their long-term 
memory and to retrieve information quickly when 
needed. 
 

 
 

 
 
The remarkable achievements of the school, 
given the diverse linguistic and socio-economic 
background of our students, underline the power 
of dedicated educators, supportive 
environments, and effective pedagogical 
approaches. These results have been a source of 
inspiration for other schools seeking to improve 
their students' academic outcomes. 
 
Celebrating the hard work of students and 
educators and continuing to refine and adapt 
teaching methods based on the Science of 
Learning will contribute to sustained success in 
the future.  
 
Congratulations to our Year 5 students! 
 

 
 
SPARE COIN DRIVE 

Last Friday marked the conclusion of our 
Spare Coin collection drive, and we are 
eagerly awaiting the announcement of the 
winning class with the most funds during 
today’s assembly. The winning class will 
enjoy a hot chip lunch this week. Thank you 
to all families for your donation.  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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FAMILY SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT SURVEY 

 
Our school is participating in Melbourne 
Archdiocese Catholic Schools – School 
Improvement Surveys (MACSSIS). MACSSIS is 
an annual process whereby schools listen to the 
thoughts and feelings of students, families and 
staff have about how their school can improve. 
These surveys help inform the ongoing 
improvement of schools across the Archdiocese 
of Melbourne.   
 
One of the main goals of the family survey is to 
identify the strengths and areas for improvement 
in our school. MACSSIS data benefits everyone 
within our school and provides valuable 
community insights on areas that each school 
can focus on. Our school believes it is important 
to encourage families to have a voice and 
contribute to shaping the ongoing improvement of 
the school. This survey touches on a wide range 
of topics, each unique to the student, family, and 
staff datasets. Through these domains, analysis 
teams can delve into perspectives across 
surveys, drawing comparisons with other school-
related datasets. The family survey focuses on 
the following areas: 
 

 Basic demographic details 

 Family involvement 

 Hurdles to engagement 

 Alignment with the school environment 

 Atmosphere within the school 

 Safety of students 

 Communication 

 Catholic identity 
 
Over the next week, a random selection of 
families will receive information via email on how 
to access and complete the survey. It takes 20 
minutes and gives us valuable information 
following our School Review.  Our staff and Year 
4-6 students will also take part in the survey.   
 
 
 
 

 
 
NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK 

 
National Science Week took place last week, 
during which our students actively participated in 
various science experiments to enhance their 
understanding of the principles behind various 
phenomena. We have attached some 
photographs showcasing the activities our 
students have been involved in. 
 
 
BOOK WEEK 

Book Week runs from 

Saturday 19th August – 

Friday 25th August. This 

year’s theme is; ‘Read, 

Grow, Inspire’. Our 

Book Week Parade will 

occur at 9am tomorrow. 

Everyone is welcome to 

attend and see our students dressed up in their 

favourite book characters. The teachers have 

been painting and planning their costume for a 

week.  They cannot wait to show you their 

creation. Here’s a clue…….they were really 

hungry while they were working on this! 

 
 
SCHOOL DISCO 

Thank you to the Parents & Friends who helped 
organise and run our school Disco last Friday 
18th August. The air of excitement was felt around 
the school and it was a wonderful event for our 
students to sing and dance to continue to build a 
sense of belonging to our school. Move Dance 
Co were brilliant and engaged and thrilled the 
students. Thank you to everyone who helped 
make this a successful event.  
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NATIONAL DAY OF ACTION AGAINST 
BULLYING. 
Last Friday, Mr Brad Hall, our Student Wellbeing 
Leader, began the National Day of Action (NDA) 
Against Bullying with a whole school assembly.  
He spoke to our students about the importance of 
students growing positive connections with other 
students and the broader school community and 
how this can enhance the students’ cognitive, 
behavioural and emotional engagement. Mr Hall 
highlighted the importance of connections in 
preventing bullying, and helped students identify 
the connections they have in their lives. 

 
The NDA is Australia’s key bullying prevention 
initiative for schools, encouraging whole-school 
communities to work together to implement 
evidence-informed positive and proactive 
solutions to prevent and address bullying. 
 
 

 
The NDA theme for 2023 is ‘growing 
connections’. This theme supports research 
findings that strong school community 
connections and social skills are protective 
factors in the prevention of bullying and help 
enable positive, help-seeking behaviours in 
students. 

 
 
SACRAMENT OF FIRST COMMUNION 
Our Sacrament of First Communion will be 
celebrated on Sunday 27 August at 11:30am in 
the Church.  Father Terry Bergin will be there to 
guide us and make our First Communion a 
special event for our school. All First 
Communicants will have received a pack from 
Miss Melanie Kent, outlining the rundown of the 
celebration.  If you have any questions, please 
contact myself or Miss Kent at the office.  We 
asked that all First Communicants arrive at 
11:15am so we can organise our students and 
begin on time. We look forward to another lovely 
celebration for our school.  

 
 
PARENTS AND FRIENDS  
OLW is putting a call out to any 
parents that would like to join our 
dynamic Parents and Friends 
Team.  Everyone is welcome to 
join this committee, there is no obligation to come 
to all of the meetings and young children are 
welcome to come to our meetings.  If you feel like 
you want to become more involved and 
connected to our community please see Vicki 
Markopoulos in the schoolyard or speak with the 
office. 
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PHRASE OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to everyone who found 

out that the phrase, ‘under the 
weather’ means, slightly unwell or in 

low spirits. 
 

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Our word of the week this week is: 

‘voracious’. Find out its meaning and 
see if you can add this word to your 

vocabulary over the next week. 
 
 

 
YEAR 5/6 INDOOR SOCCER TOURNAMENT 
Congratulations to our Year 5 and 6 students who 
enthusiastically participated in the Keon Park 
District Indoor Soccer Tournament last Friday. 
The boys demonstrated remarkable 
determination by achieving victory in every single 
one of their matches, ultimately securing the 
trophy. A commendable effort was also 
showcased by the girls, who triumphed in 3 out of 
5 games, earning them a respectable 3rd place. 
The dedication and commitment displayed by our 
students fill us with immense pride. 
 
 
SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 
Thank you to the Parent and Friends who have 
organised to sell our second hand uniforms after 
assembly every month. We are putting a call out 
to anyone that have size 6 uniforms.  We are very 
short in size 6 uniforms and if you have any at 
home please donate via the office. 
 

 
 

Enjoy your week! 

Allison Luff & Huong Lamont 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WHAT’S ON THIS WEEK 
 

Monday August 21 
3:00pm - Assembly 

 
Tuesday August 22 

Book Week Dress up & Parade 
Prep Firefighter Visit 2 

Afterschool Sports Program 
 

Wednesday August 23 
Specialist classes 

Winner of Spare Coin Challenge – Hot 
Chip Lunch 

 
Thursday August 24 

Years 3 – 6 Art Lessons 
 

Friday August 25 
Years Prep - 2 Art Lessons 

 
Sunday August 27 

Sacrament of First Communion  
11:30 – 12:30 
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

    

 

 

Ph: 0488 020 364    

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au 

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday Night: 6:00pm at Our Lady of the Way 

Sunday Morning: 9:00am at Our Lady of the Way 

Sunday Morning: 10:30am at Holy Name 

Sunday Afternoon: 4:00pm at Holy Name (Vietnamese) 

Weekday Mass Times 

Our Lady of the Way: Wednesday and  

Friday at 10:00am 

OLW Communion Service: Tuesday and 

Thursday 10:00am 

Holy Name: Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday 

at 10:00am 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 0488 020 364    
 

Welcome to you all. 
 
Entrance Antiphon Psalm 83:10-11 

Turn your eyes, O God, our shield; and look on the face of your anointed one; 

one day within your courts is better than a thousand elsewhere. 

Communion Antiphon Psalm 129:7 

With the Lord there is mercy; in him is plentiful redemption. 

Newsletter information 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 19th and 20th of August 

The Feast of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary- Humility is the way 

 

Mary’s secret is humility. It is her humility that attracted God’s gaze to her. The human eye always looks for 
grandeur and allows itself to be dazzled by what is flashy. Instead, God does not look at the appearance. God 
looks at the heart. Today, looking at Mary assumed into heaven, we can say that humility is the way that leads to 
Heaven. The word “humility” comes from the Latin word humus, which means “earth”. It is paradoxical: to arrive on 
high, into Heaven, what is needed is to stay low, like the earth- God lifts up those who humble themselves. He lifts 
up those who serve. Mary says nothing else about herself and she seeks nothing else for herself. 

Today, then, let us ask ourselves, each one of us in our heart: How am I doing with humility? Do I seek to be 
recognized by others, to affirm myself and to be praised, or do I think rather about serving? Do I know how to listen, 
like Mary, or do I want only to speak and receive attention? Do I know how to keep silence, like Mary, or am I 
always chattering? Do I know how to take a step back, defuse quarrels and arguments, or do I always want to 
stand out? 

In her littleness, Mary wins Heaven first. The secret of her success is precisely that she recognizes her lowliness, 
that she recognizes her need. Only those who empty themselves can be filled by God. And Mary is the “full of 
grace”. Those who are filled with themselves have no space for God — and we can be full of ourselves — but 
those who remain humble, allow the Lord to accomplish great things through them. 

Mary is assumed into heaven: small and humble; And there she awaits us as a mother waits for her children to 
come home. We are on a journey, pilgrims towards the home that is up there. It is a huge message of hope for 
each of us. The feast of the Assumption of Mary is a call to each of us, especially those who are afflicted by doubt 
and sadness, and live with their gaze turned down. Let us look up because Heaven is open. It is no longer distant 
because on the threshold of Heaven our mother is awaiting us. She loves us, she smiles at us and she thoughtfully 
assists us. And she says to us, “You are precious in God’s eyes”. 

Each time that we hold the Rosary in our hands and pray to her, we are taking a step forward, towards the great 
destination of life. And so, let us pray to her now that she may accompany us on our journey that leads from Earth 
to Heaven. May she remind us that the secret to the journey is contained in the word humility and in our service. 

Pope Francis 

 

 

http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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New Parish Priest Appointed 

Fr John O’Connor has been appointed Parish Priest of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury and Holy Name East 
Preston from the 8th of September. We look forward to welcoming him. 

Meanwhile Fr Joel Peart has come from Mill Park and is filling in until Fr John O’Connor arrives. We welcome and 
thank him for being with us and for his assistance during this time. 

For security, could you please keep an eye on the church and presbytery as you go by. Fr Peart will go back to his 
parish after masses at Kingsbury. 

New Week End Mass Time for both OLW and Holy Name 

Both parish communities of OLW and Holy Name have supported the new weekend Mass Times. This change has 
been effected from Saturday/Sunday 5th -6th August 2023. Mass times will be as per roster, on the door and in the 
bulletin. 

Saturday Night: 6:00pm at Our Lady of the Way 

Sunday Morning: 9:00am at Our Lady of the Way 

Sunday Morning: 10:30am at Holy Name 

Sunday Afternoon: 4:00pm at Holy Name (Vietnamese) 

Weekday Mass Times 

The following weeks, mass times are as follows: 

Our Lady of the Way: Wednesday and Friday at 10:00am 

OLW Communion Service: Tuesday and Thursday 10:00am 

Holy Name: Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday at 10:00am 

Aging and Awakening: God’s Surprising Gift 

We have been fortunate to have Sr Kerin lead us in Scripture to reflect on the journey of our later life. A group of 
parishioners have continued to gather in support of each other with a cup of tea and discussion. Please join us if 
you are free for the next session: Friday 25th of August, after 10:00am. 

Parish Suggestion Box 

A white suggestion box has been placed in the church foyer. If parishioners have any concerns or questions, 
please feel free to write a message and place it in the box or reach out to a member of the Parish Leadership Team 
(PLT). 

Parish Luncheon 

Please join us at our next Parish luncheon on the 30th of August, at the Summerhill hotel. A sign-up sheet is 
available in the foyer. 

Collections during the weekend of 6th of August and 13th of August (fortnight) 

Thank you very much for your on-going support and donations. 

First collection: $1360 

Second collection: $1138 

New Rosters 

New Rosters for Readers and Eucharist Ministers (6pm and 9am masses) are available in the foyer. 

Eucharistic Ministers:  

19th Aug:  6pm J Conway & K Zanini               20th Aug:  9am Sue & Maria 

 26th Aug: 6pm K Zanini and J Conway           27th Aug:  9am Nicola & A Mattia 

Readers:         

19th Aug: 6pm Frank Williams                           20th Aug: 9am Carolyn Nguyen 

26th Aug: 6pm Helen Mills                       27th Aug: 9am Margaret Leonard 

   

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection:  is for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: is for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in 
less fortunate areas of the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as 
a central and fundamental responsibility of our parish. 
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